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Welling – Washbush Chapter #11, Fond du Lac                                               
August 2, 2022
     The August 2nd meeting of the DAV Fond du Lac Chapter #11 was called to order by Commander, Ed Wenzel at 6:00pm.  A prayer before lunch was given by Chaplin Gary Davidson. A lunch of chicken and pizza was served.
    At 6:30 Commander Wenzel opened the business meeting.  A salute to the Flag and recited the purpose of this meeting.  Chaplin Davidson had the opening prayer and draped the POW-MIA chair in memory of all those Missing in Action and Prisoners of War. 

    Roll call of Officers - All Officers were present, 17 members attend.  Visitors - One transfer member and 1 life member from years ago.
    The minutes of the July 5th was presented in printed form. Being no corrections, Jerry Eaton motion to approve, 2nd by Gary Davidson.  Motion carried.   
     Treasurer’s Report – $11,285.63 in the checking account.  Bills against the Chapter, tonight’s lunch $73.82 chicken, and $42.89 pizza.  $100.00 donated to the Chapter in the name of Paul and Nancy Lee Birschbach on their 50th Wedding Anniversary, this money will be used for needy Veterans gas card. 
     Sickness and Distress – Jim Krumbein wife passed away in July, she was an Auxiliary member.  Chaplin Davidson said that from month to month things happen to our members that needs a special care to our members and share the good with the bad. 

     Unfinished Business – Friday Nov. 11th Veterans Day.  The Chapter will again give a plant to all our Veterans in Fond du Lac Nursing Homes.  Woods Floral will be the florist this year. A budget for $3,000. A Thank you was given to all the stores that we had our Forget-Me-Not drive.     
       New Business – Department Fall Conference will be at Madison on Oct. 19-22 at the Double Tree.  Reservation call 1-608-244-4703.  Delegates so far are; Steve Mielke – Service Officer, Ed Wenzal – Commander, and Paul Birschbach - Adjutant.   Larry Woduck would like all members to submit their email to him, so he can keep in touch.  Minutes are sent out that way.  A new line item on the agenda, will be for who will be on the next lunch committee.  Sarah Lloren needs a membership list to call more members of the meeting date or special events. 
       Being no further business, Commander Wenzel held a moment of silence for those members we lost.  A salute to the Flag and a  closing prayer by Chaplain Davidson, with the undraping the POW-MIA  chair.   A motion to adjourn by Jerry Eaton, 2nd by Bruce Donovan.  Motion carried.  Adjourned at 7:15 pm, next meeting Sept. 6th, at 6:00 pm Legion Hall, Fond du Lac.  
Attendance prize winner – Gary Davidson.        
 Chapter has 1,422 Forget-Me-Nots. 2,328 Forget-Me-Nots used in the 2022 Drive.
Submitted by,   

Paul A. Birschbach, Adjutant                               
